
Dear parent/carer 
 
I would like to provide you with a further update in respect of the rest of this term’s 
emergency childcare and ‘Check in, Catch up and Prepare’ arrangements. 
 
In order to provide appropriate school-based support for a considerably greater 
number of children, all local authorities have established alternative arrangements to 
ensure all eligible children are able to access safe and manageable school-based 
supervision. 
 
Summer term school-based support arrangements 
 
Due to potential staffing issues in many schools during the week commencing 
Monday 20 July, all Bridgend schools will close on Friday 17 July. 
 
Bridgend has not taken this decision lightly. However, the safety of our learners and 
staff is our top priority and I am satisfied that this decision is in the best interests of 
both groups. 
 
I have asked schools to reconsider their ‘Check in, Catch up and Prepare’ plans and 
to reorganise school-based provision into a three-week timetable. Schools will aim to 
ensure that all pupils still receive the two full days’ school-based support we 
originally envisaged. 
 
I must reiterate that it is for parents/carers to decide if their children attend school 
during June and July and there will be no sanctions for non-attendance. 
 
Your child’s school will contact you shortly to confirm arrangements. 
 
Summer holiday childcare arrangements  
 
From today, Monday 22 June, many of the 3000 school-based staff in Bridgend will 
be asked to provide emergency childcare for the pupils of key workers (including 
school staff) in their own schools.  
 
Please be advised that there are no plans to provide emergency childcare for the 
children of key workers in Bridgend during the summer break (ie from Monday 20 
July to Monday 31 August inclusive). 
 
It is important, therefore, that parents/carers who are key workers make alternative 
childcare arrangements for their children from Monday 20 July. 
 
Similarly, and as previously advised, parents/carers are reminded that emergency 
childcare provision for eligible families only is available between 8.30am and 
4.30pm, in their child’s own school, from Monday 22 June (to Friday 17 July). 
 
Check in, Catch up and Prepare’ provision for nursery pupils 
 
From Monday 29 June, schools will also be providing school-based ‘Check in, Catch 
up and Prepare’ support for learners. 



 
You will be aware that, in Bridgend, we have taken the decision to offer two full days 
of ‘Check in, Catch up and Prepare’ provision for all learners, with the exception of 
the ‘rising 3s’ (those nursery pupils who traditionally attend part time in their first year 
of nursery).  
 
While this may be disappointing to some of you, I am sure you will understand that in 
making these arrangements at such a challenging time, the local authority must take 
into consideration the potential limited availability of school staff and therefore the 
risk of schools not being able to provide safe staffing levels. 
 
In the meantime, individual schools will communicate opportunities for school visits 
for full-time nursery pupils who have recently been offered places for September 
2020, where safe to do so. 
 
I continue to be grateful for your support and patience. 
 
Lindsay 
 
Lindsay Iorwerth Harvey (Mr) 
Corporate Director – Education and Family Support 
 
 


